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Dear Friends,

On behalf of the people of the Palmetto State, I am pleased to welcome you to the dedication of
the William Jerry Wood Life Skills Center at the Airport Campus of Midlands Technical
College.

Funded through the generosity of Bill and Lou Kennedy, and named in honor of Mrs. Kennedy’s
father, the William Jerry Wood Life Skills Center is a major asset for the Midlands Technical
College community. From the tools to help ensure academic achievement to the final polish that
contributes so much to success in the workforce, the William Jerry Wood Life Skills Center will
play a significant role in preparing students for the future, much as Mr. Wood once did by
training prospective employees in classes at Midlands Tech.

Michael and I thank everyone for helping to make this innovative program available to our
residents. South Carolina is lucky to be home to Bill and Lou Kennedy who give back to the
community and, in so doing, give people the promise of a brighter future. God bless.




